
Education

Paragraph 163
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Education is the basis for the full promotion and improvement of the status of
women. It is the basic tool that should be given to women in order to fulfil their
role as full members of society. Governments should strengthen the participation
of women at all levels of national educational policy and in formulating and
implementing plans, programmes and projects. Special measures should be adopted to
revise and adapt women's education to the realities of the developing world.
Existing and new services should be directed to wanen as intellectuals,
policy-makers, decision-makers, planners, contributors and beneficiaries, with
particular attention to the UNESCO Convention against Discrimination in Education
(1960). Special measures should also be adopted to increase equal access to
scientific, technical and vocational education, particularly for young women, and
evaluate progress made by the poorest women in urban and rural areas.

Paragraph 164

Special measures should be taken by Governments and the international
organizations, especially UNESCO, to eliminate the high rate of illiteracy by the
year 2000, with the support of the international community. Governments should
establish targets and adopt appropriate measures for this purpose. While the
elimination of illiteracy is important to all, priority programmes are still
required to overcome the special obstacles that have generally led to higher
illiteracy rates among women than among men. Efforts should be made to promote
functional literacy, with special emphasis on health, nutrition and viable economic
skills and opportunities, in order to eradicate illiteracy among women and to

produce additional material for the eradication of illiteracy. Programmes for

legal literacy in low-income urban and rural areas should be initiated and
intensified. Raising the level of education among women is important for the
general welfare of society and because of its close link to child survival and
child spacing.

Paragraph 165

The causes of high absenteeism and drop-out rates of girls in the educational
system must be addressed. Measures must be developed, strengthened and implemented
that will, inter alia, create the appropriate incentives to ensure that women have
an equal opportunity to acquire education at all levels, as well as to apply their
education in a work or career context. Such measures should include the
strengthening of communication and information systems, the implementation of
appropriate legislation and the reorientation of educational personnel. Moreover,
Governments should encourage and finance adult education programmes for those women
who have never completed their studies or were forced to interrupt their studies,
owing to family responsibilities, lack of financial resources or early pregnancies.

Paragraph 166

Efforts should be made to ensure that available scholarships and other forms

of support from governmental, non-governmental and private sources are expanded and
equitably distributed to girls and boys and that boarding and lodging facilities

are equally accessible to them.
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